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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: AGM Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	              Monday 15th September 2014

	Parent Council AGM
	         7pm-7:30pm, School Staff Room


Minutes of Meeting

Parents:      Alison Campbell, Tania Davidson, Amy Bender, Colm O’Riordan, Alex Nicoll,

                  Fiona Dunnett, John Anderson, Raif Yuecel, Margaret Davidson, Sheila   

                  Wallace, Sarah Blazzard, Prasad Tangirala, Madheri Tangirala and Julian

                  Maunder.                 
Teachers:
Graham Legge (Rector)
    
Councillors:

    
Apologies:    Ray Riddoch, Alan Denison, Anna Bokedal, Pam Burney, Jenny Laing and

                   Xenia de Graaf           
Welcome 
Margaret welcomed everyone to the Aberdeen Grammar AGM.  Apologies were noted and introductions made.
Chairperson’s Report
Margaret advised everyone that the Parent Council (PC) had a successful year with an increase in membership meaning that a quorum was comfortably achieved at each meeting.  This wasn’t the case in the previous year.  Over the year the PC has supported the school and shared information with parents, for example:
· When it was mentioned at a PC meeting that the school had been trying for a number of years to appoint a catholic priest to the chaplaincy team, a PC member used their contacts to help fill the position.

· The PC emailed links to the Scottish and European Qualification Frameworks to parents on their mailing list and noted the links on the minutes of their meeting.

· The PC continues to encourage parental involvement by placing an advert in every Grammar newsletter asking parents to consider joining the PC and including our contact details and meeting dates.  Action: Margaret to update the advert.
· The PC wrote to the Director of Education on behalf of S4 parent forum members requesting clarification on the decision making process regarding the introduction of the new Highers and requesting that Mr Legge and his staff be allowed to decide on the Higher format for each subject within the school for the 2014/15 academic year.  S4 parents had made the PC aware that information on the National 5 course, including course work was still coming out at the start of 2014 and they didn’t want their young people sitting the new Highers unless the course was fully developed.   With the help of our councillors, we were able to get confirmation that each school would be free to decide what to deliver and Mr Legge wrote out to all parents of S4 and S5 parents to let them know exactly how Aberdeen Grammar would proceed.  The PC letter to the council can be viewed on the school’s website.
Treasurer’s Report
Tania presented the PC with details of the PC accounts for year ending 31st March 2014 and confirmed that they had been approved by the council.  We are now awaiting our funding allocation for 2014/15.  The account balance at that point was £2076.19.  Tania advised that we have incurred additional photocopying costs and at 10th July the PC balance stands at £2030.89.  She is currently awaiting an invoice for photocopying costs.  Alex Nicoll made everyone aware that discussions are taking place within the council regarding the allocation of funds to PCs and that we may get a lower grant/no grant at all this year as we have a healthy bank balance.  Those PCs which are starting up or have used up their funding may get more.  The need to use PC funds to help achieve our aims was discussed briefly and will be looked at again at the next meeting.
PTA Report 
Fiona Dunnett, the outgoing treasurer of the PTA attended to provide feedback from the PTA which is a sub-committee of the PC. She expressed the PTAs thanks to Janet Adams, Depute Head for all her support and the large amount of work she does on behalf of the PTA.  New office bearers had been elected as follows:
Treasurer – Jill Dutch

Vice Chair – L Sturley

Chair – Vacancy

Secretary – Vacancy
PTA Treasurer’s Report
It has been a quiet year for fundraising and an Easter event had to be cancelled due to low ticket sales.  They have continued to raise money by selling teas and coffees, raffle tickets, second hand uniforms and past papers The PTA are trying something new and will be holding a Hamper Ceildh on February 27th 2015.   Their income for 2013/14 was £1175.05 and they supplied the school homework diaries and subsidised the House badges.  They are hoping the Ceildh is successful as they do not currently have enough money to purchase school diaries next year.
Rectors Report

Mr Legge outlined his role in relation to the PC for the benefit of new members and advised that he would provide a full report in the PC meeting following the AGM.
Election of Parent Council Members
Parents who had served one year of their 2 year term, and have expressed a willingness to continue for a further year, will stay on the PC.  New parents attending for the first time were given the opportunity to join and those whose 2 year term had ended were invited to serve a further term if they wished.  The membership for 2014/15 is:
	John Anderson
	Sarah Blazzard
	Anna Bokedal

	Pam Burney
	Alison Campbell
	Margaret Davidson

	Tania Davidson
	Alan Denison
	Babu Johns

	Julian Maunder
	Alex Nicoll
	Colm O’Riordan

	Neill Renton
	Ray Riddoch
	Madheri Tangirala

	Sheila Wallace
	Raif Yuecel
	


Election of Office Bearers

The office bearers all stood down and the office bearers for 2014/14 were elected as follows:
	Position
	Nominee
	Proposed 
	Seconded

	Chairperson
	Margaret Davidson
	John Anderson
	Tania Davidson

	Treasurer
	Tania Davidson
	Margaret Davidson
	Alison Campbell

	Secretary
	John Anderson
	Tania Davidson
	Margaret Davidson

	Minutes Clerk
	Alison Campbell
	John Anderson
	Tania Davidson


AOCB
With the school diary of dates set for 2014/15, the PC meeting dates were agreed as follows:

Monday 17th November 2014

Tuesday 3rd February 2015
Monday 27th April 2015
Monday 8th June 2015
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on Monday 17th November 2014 at 7:30pm in the school staff room.
The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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